Dear Governor,

I’'m writing to you in efforts with the idea for you to discuss or write to the President about
instituting a National Smoke Alarm Awareness Day for America. I've been able to help the City
of Cincinnati institute a Smoke Alarm Awareness Month for the month of March for the city and
I've also helped in making March 12 as Smoke Alarm Awareness Day for the City of Henderson
Nevada. | lost a friend to a house fire so | know how important having working smoke alarms is.
It’s a hurt | have for him and others which has led me to try and make a difference in as many
lives as | can. There are other countries who have a National Smoke Alarm Day and I think it
would be great if the United States had one as well. It would serve as a day where people

- —would be made aware of their smoke alarm situation and do the necessary things to make their
home safe. People could catch up with their smoke alarm tasks if they haven’t been doing so
throughout the year. The day could be on a day when we change the clocks and among other
things it would be a great reminder to change the batteries in your smoke alarms. Or it could
be on a day during Fire Prevention Week in October. Thank you for taking the time to read this,
I really appreciate it. 1 hope you take the idea into consideration. | think the President would
be more likely to listen to a governor then from me. | know having a day like this; National
Smoke Alarm Awareness Day, it would definitely save lives.
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